OGLALA SIOUX PRESIDENT TROY “SCOTT” WESTON
BIOGRAPHY

President Troy “Scott” Weston is currently serving as the 42nd President of the Oglala Sioux Tribe.
His political service as the Porcupine District Tribal Council Representative began in 2010 to 2012
and was re-elected to serve a second term from 2012-2014 Representing the Porcupine District.
During his tenure on Tribal Council President Weston served on the Health and Human Services
Committee, Land Committee, Finance Committee, Economic and Business Development and
Education Committee.

President Weston was employed as the Facilities Manager at the Porcupine School prior to

entering the political arena. He also served many years working with the Bureau of Indian Affairs
Fire Management Team.

President Weston is an active advocate for improving health care, affordable education through
supporting local tribal colleges, protecting tribal landowners and is committed to developing
infrastructure and emerging economic development on the Pine Ridge Indian Reservation. He
also recognizes the unmet needs of the elderly tribal members and pursues resources for those

unmet needs. As a partner for the youth he ensures youth are involved, represented and
recognized.

During his administration President Weston is committed to improving the quality of life for the
Oglala Sioux Tribal members. He continues the advocacy to exercise and protect the Oglala Sioux
Tribe’s sovereignty and ensuring that the United States honors and adheres to its treaty
obligations and federal trust responsibility.

President Weston is married to Carol (Clifford) they have 2 sons Derek and Colby. He and his wife
make their home in Porcupine on the Pine Ridge Indian Reservation. He has been a lifelong
resident of the Porcupine District and continues to operate his own ranch business.



